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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:  AAA Executive Directors  NOTICE#: 101111-2-I-SWCBS 

FROM: Charles T. Corley, Secretary  
   
DATE: October 10, 2011 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Clarification:  Claiming Nutrition Services Incentive Program 

Reimbursement on Home Care for the Elderly Program-Funded Meals 
 
 
The purpose of this notice is to provide clarification regarding the implementation of 
Notice #100411-1-I-SWCBS.  The notice indicates the instruction should be utilized in 
reporting activities beginning December 1, 2011.  
 
Please note that beginning November 2011, the CIRTS report reflecting October NSIP 
services will exclude HCE meals. Thus, in compliance with Attachment I, Section 1.4.2 
of the new October 1, 2011, NSIP contract, HCE meals may not be included in the NSIP 
count.   
 
Should you have questions, please contact your contract manager.  We greatly 
appreciate your attention to this matter. 


